




-..........Forwarded message..............
From: Elizabeth Murphy <elizabethm@straca.org>
Date: Wed, Aug 16, 2017 at 4:04 PM 
Subject: Council file # 14-1635-S2
To: councilmember.huizar@lacity.org, councilmember.englander@lacity.org, councilmember.harris- 
dawson@lacity.org, councilmember.blumenfeld@lacity.org, councilmember.price@lacity.org 
Cc: etta.armstrong@lacity.org, sharon.dickinson@lacity.org

Dear Councilmembers:

Please add the following article to the above referenced City Council File. We appreciate seeing a 
balance brought to media relating to short term rentals.
Thank you.
Elizabeth Murphy 
Paralegal
LASTRA/STRACA 
Cell: 443-852-0429

Commission provisionally adopts short-term rental ordinance

By Whitney Bermes Chronicle Staff Writer

Aug 15, 2017

On a split vote Monday, Bozeman City Commissioners adopted an ordinance regulating short-term rentals such as Airbnbs.

“You can’t please everybody,” said Deputy Mayor Cyndy Andrus prior to supporting the ordinance. “But I think we have 
listened and I think the result of what we have is a very good compromise.”

The ordinance, which was provisionally adopted on a 3-2 vote, will need to pass a second reading in two weeks and, if it 
does, will go into effect at the end of September.

Under the ordinance, short-term rentals are categorized into three types. Rentals that are owner occupied, whether the owner 
is there during the time of the rental or not, are allowed in most types of residential zoning districts.

The ordinance forbids short-term rentals that are not owner-occupied at any time in all residential districts in the city. However, 
people who have been operating in those areas prior to Jan. 1 can be grandfathered in.

The ordinance provisionally includes a $250 annual registration fee, a one-time $225 fire inspection fee and $1,508 for an 
administrative conditional use permit, which wouldn’t apply to all short-term rentals.

However, commissioners can amend those between now and the final vote.

There are an estimated 500 to 550 short-term rentals operating in Bozeman, said Assistant City Manager Chuck Winn, a total 
that changes seasonally. And those fees will pay for city resources for processing applications, monitoring the new 
regulations, responding to complaints, taking any necessary enforcement actions and getting rentals inspected.

“We would like to continually revisit it to see where we are,” Winn said.

Once the ordinance goes into effect, there will be a 60-day grace period for owners to come into compliance.

“We are trying to help anyone who was seeking to operate a short-term rental in a lawful way come into the city,” said 
Commissioner Chris Mehl, who voted for the ordinance.

Mayor Carson Taylor said with this ordinance, the commission is trying to preserve the integrity of the city’s neighborhoods.

Commissioner l-Ho Pomeroy, joining Jeff Krauss in voting against the ordinance, noted that the city’s zoning commission also 
rejected the ordinance.

Short-term rentals provide an opportunity for Bozeman residents to make additional income, making it more affordable to live 
in Bozeman, Pomeroy argued.
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“We know living in Bozeman is very expensive,” Pomeroy said.

Members of the public commented on a number of issues, particularly privacy concerns they had over the city requiring 
addresses of all short-term rentals as well as the costs of fees.

Direct link to the article here.


